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District Website www.smmasons.com

Passed To The
Grand Lodge Above

W. Bro. Squire Ellor
Nickel Lodge No. 427

R.W. Bro. Gerry McGillis
Doric Lodge No. 455

W. Bro. Don McQuarrie
Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
Bro. Roland Wing

Algonquin Lodge No. 536

WE CHERISH THEIR
MEMORY IN OUR

HEARTS

Sick and Visiting
Bro. Bill Groom
Nickel Lodge No. 427

We wish him well and
pray for his full recovery

From the District Deputy
Congratulations & Best
Wishes / Pg. 4

Celebrating Fifty Years / Pg.  7 Sovereign Great Priory / Pg.  7Friendship Lodge Golf  / Pg.  5

February Tracing
Board / Pg. 6

Sudbury Shrine Club
News / Pgs. 8 & 9

The Masters &
Wardens Assoc.
will hold the
annual reception
and banquet for
the  District
Deputy Grand
Master R.W.
Bro. Keith I.
Jordan on Friday,
September 28th

2012 at the
Belrock Masonic
Centre starting at
6:00pm.
Tickets available
from your lodge
Secretary.
Make sure to
mark it on your
calendar.

R.W. Bro. Allan Burns
Editor

atburns@persona.ca

Click here to visit the new

Grand Lodge Website

Sudbury Shrine Club

CLICK HERE TO VISIT
OUR WEBSITE

CLICK HERE
TO WATCH VIDEO

Welcome Back.
As we start another new Masonic year full of
anticipation of things to come, and reflection
upon what is in the past, we must all strive to
make our own daily advancement in Masonic
knowledge

On the next two pages you will find the District Trestle
Board and I encourage you to come out to lodge and enjoy
the fellowship and work of the evening.  Many special
evenings are planned and your participation will help make
them great evenings.

In my last message, I congratulated a number of our
members on their accomplishments and was not aware of
one at the time of the printing.  Today I offer sincere
congratulations to Bro. Gerry Lougheed, Sr., on being a
recipient of the Queens Jubilee Medal.  Bro. Lougheed has
been a member for more than 60 years and is truly
deserving of the Queen’s recognition for what he has done
for our community.

It is an exciting time, with exciting opportunities.
Freemasonry, the world’s oldest personal development
fraternal organization, has been helping good men improve
themselves for hundreds of years. Never more have our
values been so needed in this ever changing world.
Respect, dignity, proper communication, and reliability are
traits we should all enjoy as people. Masonry ensures that
they aren’t lost in this ever changing world.

I look forward to meeting each and every one of you during
the next couple of months.  I am…

Sincerely and fraternally,
Keith I. Jordan
District Deputy Grand Master
Sudbury-Manitoulin District

At Grand Lodge this past
July, a visitor to the Sarnia
District Hospitality Suite
lost a cuff link, Sarnia
District  will be pleased to
reunite this person and their
property at some point this
fall. If you believe this
missing link is yours,
contact R.W. Bro. Tom
Keith tjkeith@bell.net

http://www.smmasons.com
mailto:atburns@persona.ca
mailto:tjkeith@bell.net
www.grandlodge.on.ca
http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com
http://www.beashrinernow.com/
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES

Journeyman’s Award
Congratulations to the brethren of Friendship Lodge
No. 691 on winning the Journeyman’s Trophy for
being the lodge with the most visits to other lodges
within the District.

W. Bro. Roger Kitching, the Worshipful Master accepts the
award on behalf of his lodge from R.W. Bro.  Sam Khoury.
Friendship Lodge did especially well in efficiency this
past year by also winning the Joseph Lesser
Attendance Award for highest percentage of
attendance and for receiving a Lodge Cornerstone
Designation from Grand Lodge.  Well-done brethren.

W.J.C. Noble Blood Donor Award
Doric Lodge No. 455 under the direction of Blood
Donor Chairman W. Bro. Robert MacDonald became
the big winner of the W.J.C. Noble blood donor
award.

R. W. Bro. Roy Eaton accepts the award on behalf of his
lodge.  Roy says this would not be possible if not for the  work
of W. Bro. Robert MacDonald.

Grand Steward Appointment
Congratulations to V.W. Bro. Lyle Redden on being
appointed Grand Steward by the Grand Master at the
Annual Communication of Grand Lodge in July.

(L-R) M.W. Bro. D. Garry Dowling, Grand Master – W. Bro.
Lyle Redden – R. W. Bro. Sam Khoury

Lyle will be formally invested at the first meeting of
Friendship Lodge on Wednesday, September 12, 2012

 Royal Arch Masonry
Congratulations to R. Ex. Comp. Paavo Liukko on
being elected the Grand Superintendent of Ontario
District No. 14.

R.Ex. Comp. Paavo Liukko is congratulated by outgoing
Grand Superintendent R. Ex. Comp. Arvind Aggarwal

The Grand Superintendent in Royal Arch Masonry is
the equivalent to the District Deputy Grand Master in
the Craft Lodge.
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HAROLD WALLER MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT
By V.W. Bro. Brian Stoddart

August 19, 2012 was another stellar day on the links as Friendship Lodge No. 691 held the annual Harold Waller
Memorial Golf Tournament at the Pine Grove Country Club. The weather was great and the lodge thanks
everyone for their continued support of our tournament.  R.W. Bro. Brian Koivu was our tournament winner this
year.  The Robert N. Gordon Memorial Trophy for longest drive made it’s debut with Mrs. Ardeth Gordon
presenting the award to Bro. Shawn Woodliffe.

Bro. Dan Rowe and R.W. Bro. Brian Koivu
head out to the first tee.

Ruby & Bro. John McCowan ready to
start the morning off with a smile

Anne Patrakka and W. Bro. Oliver Koski
ready to head out for the morning.Longest drive winner Shawn

Woodliffe receives the Robert N.
Gordon Memorial Trophy from
Ardeth Gordon.

Winning Team

Bro. Mark Woodliffe, Shawn Woodliffe, Tony
Fey and Bro. Alan Fey were the big winners in
the team category.
There was some discussion among the golfers that
Shawn Woodliffe probably won the longest drive
because his pants scared the ball!

R.W. Bro. Brian Koivu is congratulated by
V.W. Bro. Clair Bracken tournament M.C.

Kelli Bracken the winner
of a set of golf clubs
donated by Bess Bryson.
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SEPTEMBER 2012
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1.

2. 3. 4.
NATIONAL

LODGE
D.D.G.M.

Fraternal Visit
to his lodge

5.
NICKEL
LODGE

 2nd Degree
Bro. Shane Tweedy

ESPANOLA
LODGE
Regular
Business

6..
SHRINE CLUB
Regular Meeting

259 Elm St.

7. 8.

9. 10. 11.
DORIC
LODGE

Masonic Ed.

12.
FRIENDSHIP

LODGE

13.
GORE BAY

LODGE

Algoma Chapter

14.
BETHEL
LODGE

15.

16. 17.
SUDBURY

LODGE

18.
ALGONQUIN

LODGE

Espanola
Chapter

19.
NICKEL
LODGE

OPEN HOUSE
7:00pm

20.
Tuscan Chapter

M.M.M Degree
Bro. G.R. Cayen

21. 22.

23. 24. 25. 26..
SHRINE CLUB

Executive
Meeting
Members
Welcome

27.
Mavar Preceptory
Knights Templar

28.
D.D.G.M.

RECEPTION
& BANQUET

6:00pm
Belrock

Masonic Centre

29.
SHRINE
CLUB

&
Colour Party
Ladies Night30.

Come for Coffee
Stay for Lunch

JAVA GUILD
EVERY

TUESDAY
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Celebrating 50 years in Freemasonry
Bro. Gordon Matheson of Nickel Lodge No. 427 received a visit to his home from W. Bro. Stephen Fleming,
Bro. Craig Yeates and R.W. Bro. Robert Fleming  over the summer months.

  (L-R) W. Bro. Stephen Fleming – Bro. Gordon Matheson – Bro. Craig Yeates

Sovereign Great Priory of Canada
V.W. Bro. Clive Stephenson of Nickel Lodge No. 427 and Mavar Preceptory No. 65 was invested Provincial
Grand Prior of Algoma District over the summer.

Rt. Ex. Knights  Michael Millard – Clive Stephenson – Paavo Liukko – Allan Sweetman

The brethren presented Bro.
Matheson with his Grand
Lodge 50 pin and a framed
certificate from the lodge
commemorating his long
service to Freemasonry.
After the presentation they
spent time with recounting
his years in Masonry and his
work with the Copper Cliff
Police Force, then with Inco
in the Safety & Health
Department.
Bro. Matheson is unable to
attend Lodge as he visits his
wife every evening in
Pioneer Manor.
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CHILDREN’S COMMITTEE
The Children’s Committee has had a busy summer
with seven children travelling to the Montreal
Hospital for surgeries or examinations and two
Telemedicine Clinics that resulted in one new
patient.
Our Club also helped a local family with a donation
from our club Benevolence Fund toward the
purchase of a special tricycle for their son who has
Cerebral Palsy. The Children’s Treatment Centre
recommended the tricycle toward strengthening the
4-year old boy’s legs.
Noble Gord A. Fraser, P.M. Bethel Lodge No. 699
and Children’s Committee Chairman.

From Imperial Potentate Jack Jones

I am happy to report that yesterday afternoon, July
24, Imperial Potentate Al Madsen met with the
Grand Master of Michigan, Dean Barr, in Traverse
City,
Michigan. ... As a result of that meeting the Grand
Master has restored full recognition of the Shrine in
the great state of Michigan; all four Shrine temples
in that state can now resume normal operations. I am
pleased that once again we are a part of the masonic
family in Michigan. I would ask that the recorders of
all Shrine temples ensure that their Potentate and
other divan members be notified of this important
information.
Yours in the faith, Jack H. Jones, PIP Imperial
Recorder Executive Vice President/COO Shriners
International
Open House for Masons and their Ladies
The Penny Farthing Unit will be hosting a Beans,
Bangers and Beethoven evening on Saturday,
October 20th 2012 at the Sudbury Shrine Club 259
Elm St., Sudbury.  Nobles and their Ladies are asked
to invite any Mason and their Lady who may be
interested in the Shriners Philanthropy.

SSuuddbbuurryy SShhrriinnee CClluubb NNeewwss
wwwwww..ssuuddbbuurryysshhrriinneecclluubb..ccoomm

July Pig Roast and Hillbilly Degree
One hundred sixty Shriners and Shrine Ladies filled the
Branch 76 Legion banquet room on July 26th 2012 for the
annual Penny Farthing-Hillbilly Unit Pig Roast.
Newest Hillbillies are Cuzin David & Betty Spencer and
Cuzin Nancy McLatchie from Sudbury, Cuzin Joe &
Laurette Woodliffe from Spring Bay an Cuzin Keith and
Sheila Smith from Parry Sound.

Shriners enjoyed a fun time with entertainment from the
Hillbilly Ramblers  a delicious meal and prizes.
THE 100 MILLION DOLLAR CLUB
It takes over $3.3 million dollars a day to operate the 22
Shriners Hospitals for Children.  The medical care given
through this Shriners Hospital network has cured or
substantially helped more than 700,000 children - without
cost to them or their families.
The money to operate these 22 hospitals comes from
several sources: the $5 annual hospital assessment paid by
each Shriner; monies raised by Shrine fund-raising events
such the East/West Shrine Football Game and Shrine
paper sales; and income from the Shriners Hospital for
Children Endowment Fund.
The endowment fund provides approximately 90 percent
of the hospitals= operating incomes.  This fund is
supported by the gifts and bequests of Shriners and non-
Shriners alike.  As hospital costs climb and Shriners
Hospitals continue to provide more specialized care and
conduct more research, the financial need increases.
Too many people, both Shriners and non-Shriners,
believe that if they cannot donate or leave a large sum or
money, their gift will not count.  Obviously, every
contribution helps. In order to encourage Shriners and
non-Shriners to contribute to Shriners Hospitals for
Children, the HUNDRED MILLION DOLLAR CLUB
was established in 1972.  The club got its name from its
goal of adding 100 million dollars to the endowment fund
through gifts or bequests of $100 or more.
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One Hundred Million Dollar Club…/continued
How to join
There are three ways to become a member of the 100
Million Dollar Club: (1) By contributing $100 or more
to Shriners Hospitals for Children; (2) By having your
will include a bequest of $100 or more to Shriners
Hospitals for Children; (3) By adding a provision to an
existing will leaving $100 or more to Shriners
Hospitals for Children.  All such contributions should
be processed through your local Shrine temple
Recorder. Please fill out the enclosed application
form, making your cheque payable to the Shriners
Hospitals for Children and return both to the
Sudbury Shrine Club.  If you need more
information, please feel free to phone WAH
CHUNG AT 705-674-6159.
What you receive
Each donor receives a handsome 100 MILLION
DOLLAR CLUB certificate from Rameses and a
receipt for Income Tax Purposes, and a chance to
engrave your name on our 100 MILLION
DOLLAR CLUB souvenirs plaque.  By contributing
$100, you can feel like a million, knowing that you
have helped to ensure that Shriners Hospitals for
Children will be able to continue helping children in
the years to come.
Our goal is to help the crippled children, please
give generously to the Shriners Hospitals for
Crippled Children=s Endowment Fund.

Canadian Shriners Hospital For Children in Montreal
Your generous donation will help the twenty-two
Shriners Hospitals for Children in continuing its
famous orthopaedic surgery, burn units, support for
research, and new patient care technology.
Your gifts will make a greater difference in the live of
children for years to come, and ensure that the
SHRINERS HOSPITAL for CHILDREN will be here
when we need it.

Sudbury Shriners and Shrine Ladies visit Montreal Hospital.
The following is the list of members whose names were engraved
on our Sudbury Shrine Club’s 100 Million Dollar Plaque.
Sudbury Shrine Club, Sudbury Shrine Club Oriental Band, Sudbury
Shrine Club Colour Party, Algonquin Lodge #536. W. McNeice, E.
R. Douglas, D Douglas, W. James, L Kasttari, W. Walker, J
Woznow, R. Harper, M Harper, C Clark, W Gardner, P Gardner, M.
Coulter, W. McKnight, N. Harper, D. McPhail, T. Wilson, A.
Cressey, D Gamble, F Gamble, G. Lacelle, W Sauve, M. Gilbert, R.
Mitchell, H. Wickenden, A Bjernes, G. Chambeers, J. Legge, L.
Law, C. Kemp, J Pomerleau, W. Ashick, G. Faulkner, R. Faulkner,
K. Faulkner, S. Faulkner, H. Clarke, F. Foote, C. Greekas, G. Hill, J
Loney, D. Mckibbon, W. Muncaster, F. Roberts, P. Ruff, D. Belfry,
L Chuipka, W. Groom, M. Talbot, R. McIntyre, J Fex, C.E.
Christson, J. D. Christson, K Christison, S. Christison, W. L.
Christison,  T. Zaitz, R. Bryson, B. Bryson, D.A. Dolson, D.E.
Dolson, G. Betancourt, R. Tincombe, H. Mckenney, K. Mckenney,
H. Macleenan, A. McGinn, W. Phipps, J. Sliede, A. Wilson, H.
Walker, D. Barnard, W. Ross, J. Gampbell, D. Couhlin, E. W.
Douglas, J Ferguson, J Lazenby, C.A. Smith, T. Trainor, R. Zinkie,
K. Kutschke, C. Beaumont, G. Thornton, G. Boyce(2 times), B.
Cunningham, R Eveson Sr., G. Fleming, W. Fuller, L King, R.
King, N Lenart, T. Newburn, S. Smith, D. Barnes, N Carscallen, W.
Dryland, J Hocking, L Redden, G. R. Galbraith, W. G. Duval, M.
Firth, T. Wilson, Lou’s Used Cars,  Barb Newburn, B. Quigley, W.
Trayner, G.K.A. Kaattari, J.S. Asmundson, S.J.S. Fahey, A.Z.
Kaattari, J. Bizley, M. Mckibbon, H. Mckibbon, P. Ramsey, R
Eveson Jr., G. Benness, G. C. Thornton, G. Boyce, G.E. Fleming,
Investors Group, Homer T. Ralph, Colin S. Caswell, Ralph O.
Murray, W. Chung, F. Harper, G. Campbell, G. Faulkner, H.
Hunter, Cout Shuniah #228 I.O.F., Joanne Boyce, John Melville
Hogdins, Harley Allman, Elmer & Elizabeth Zinke, Paul Campbell,
Fora Harper, Wayne James, Sally Spence, Dr. Reg Hamby, Doug
Smith, Barry B. Tooley, Craig D. Yeates, Marvin Firth, Robert N.
Gordon, L. Clair Bracken, Robert G Bryson, George Nichols,
Murrary Scott, Edward Patton, David James Draper, Allain R.
Labelle, Robert G. Bryson(6 times), Peter Thureson, Eric T. Moore,
Ronald, A Green, Laura Jacklin, Gordon Matheson, William Alex
Scott, Marjorie Scott, Eva Chung, Wesley & Luella Ashick, Robert
Hachez, John Beaudry, Carol Ramsey
If your name is not on the list, please INFORM ME WITH THE
PROOF OF YOUR 100 Million Dollar Club Membership copy of
your certificate or Tax receipt).  I am delighted to engrave your
name on the plaque at once.  If any mistake, please also kindly
inform me, I will correct it as soon as possible.
Best wishes for a safety, Healthy and Enjoyable Holiday with
Family and Friends
Wah Chung
Chairman for the Sudbury Shrine Club
Shriners Lottery and 100 Million Dollar Club


